
State of Florida 

DATE: October 13,2009 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Ann Cole, Commission Clerk - PSC, Office of Commission Clerk 

Stephen B. Fletcher, Public Utilities Supervisor, Division of Economic Regulation 

Closure of Docket No. 090253-WS 

On April 29,2009, Chairman Carter approved the Utility's request for a projected December 
31,2010 test year and required Lindrick to file its minimum filings requirements (MFRs) by August 
29, 2009. The Utility was granted an extension later to file its MFRs by September 30, 2009. By 
letter dated September 30,2009, to Chairman Carter, Lindrick stated, in pertinent part, the following: 

Despite the Company's diligent efforts, it has not been able to complete compilation of 
its MFRs within the allotted time. The Company still intends to pursue its rate case 
before the Commission; however, it also wants to provide the Commission with the 
most current information available. Therefore. the Company is withdrawing its request 
for test year approval at this time. and will submit a new request for a test year 
approval in the near future. 

(Emphasis added). 

Staff has determined that there are no pending issues that need to be addressed by the 
Administrative Procedures M a n d ,  Docket No. 

Lindrick requests a new test year, another 
and rate relief request. 

cc: Division of Economic Regulation (Bulecza-Banks, Daniel, Lingo, Stallcup, Walden) 


